

DEVAL L. PATRICK GOVERNOR

TIMOTHY P. MURRAY LIEUTENANT GOVERNOR

JUDYANN BIGBY, MD SECRETARY

JOHN AUERBACH COMMISSIONER

The Commonwealth of Massachusetts

Executive Office of Health and Human Services
Department of Public Health
Division of Health Professions Licensure

Board of Registration in Pharmacy 239 Causeway Street, Suite 500, 5th Floor Boston, MA 02114 (800) 414-0168

http://www.mass.gov/dph/boards/pharmacy

September 13, 2012

Richard E. Fradette, R.Ph., J.D., M.P.H. 91 Bay Street PO Box 3150 Manchester, NH 03105-3150

Re: Matter of Keith N. LaRoche, R.Ph. - Complaint Docket No. Docket No. PHA-2010-0225

Dear Atty. Fradette:

At its regularly scheduled meeting, which took place on September 11, 2012, the Board of Registration in Pharmacy (Board) reviewed your request for termination of the suspension status on your client's Massachusetts pharmacist license. The request was made with regard to the Consent Agreement your client entered into with the Board, effective January 10, 2012, (effective date of suspension September 9, 2011) in resolution to the complaint identified by the docket number noted above.

I am pleased to inform you that the Board voted to terminate the suspension period and placed your client's license on probationary status (3 years) in accordance with the terms of the Agreement, effective January 10, 2012. Please be reminded that it is your client's responsibility to ensure that the Board receives any documentation and or information specified in the Agreement. All documents and inquiries regarding the probation should be submitted to my attention at the above noted address.

I can be contacted directly at (617) 973-0951 you should have any other questions or concerns regarding the Agreement.

Very truly yours,

Karen L. Fishman

Khen L. Fishman

Probation Monitor

cc.: Keith LaRoche, R.Ph., James D. Coffey, Exec. Dir.